
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  April 26, 2018      
 
RE: 2900 N. Roosevelt Blvd-Key Plaza 
       (permit applications # T18-8975 and T18-8976) 
 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Sabal Palm and 
(1) Mahogany tree.  A site inspection was done on April 20, 2018 and 
documented the following: 
 

           Tree Species: Cabbage Palm (Sabal palmetto) 
 

 
 



 
 

 

Sabal Palm 



 
 

 

Mahogany 



Tree Species: Mahogany (Swietenia mahagoni) 

 
 

 



 



 



 



 
Diameter: 24.2”  
Location: 80% (some canopy shape impacts due to sidewalk, growing in a 
required landscape area for the commercial property.)    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 70% (overall good condition, no obvious signs of decay, canopy 
is off balance and tree does need a proper maintenance trim to correct 
some of the interior branch structure)  
Total Average Value = 83%  
Value x Diameter =  20 replacement caliper inches 
 
NOTE:  Palm removal requests are usually a staff approval process 
unless the Urban Forester decides that the removal request is 
unwarranted then the property owner has the right to request the 
removal from the Tree Commission.  
 
This landscape area along N. Roosevelt Blvd is currently pretty bare.  
Removal of the healthy Sabal palm would remove the last 
vegetation in that area.  Plans are needed for new plantings in this 
landscape area.  
 
The reason given for the removal of the Sabal palm and this tree is 
that they are overgrown and block visibility. The mahogany tree 
overall appears to be a healthy tree but does need a major 
maintenance trim. 
 
 
Recommendation:  Recommend DENIAL of the removal of one (1) 
Sabal Palm and (1) Mahogany tree at 2900 N. Roosevelt Blvd. 
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